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01 August 2023 
 
Dear Parents and carers 
 
James Power, Roads Engineer with Bellingen Shire Council has provided information around 
the new footpath and school crossing arrangements. Council have developed a vehicle 
movement plan for the area to assist with Pick-up and Drop-off times at the school. Over the 
next 2-3 weeks signage and linemarking will be updated to reflect the plan. 
 
The Bus Pick-up/Drop-off area to the north of the crossing is designed to accommodate two 
buses at the designated platforms. A five bay Bus staging area is provided to the south of the 
school between South St and Bowra St on the school side. All buses should initially park in the 
bus staging area when they arrive in Lovell St and await their turn to move down to the pick-
up/drop/off area. Once the pickup/drop-off area is clear the next two buses should move down. 
Bus Pick-up/Drop-off of children should not occur in any other location. 
 
A ’Kiss and Drop’ zone is marked in blue and is directly in front of the school entrance for 
parents. A kiss and drop zone has exactly the same rules as a "No Parking" sign during the 
school zone times. You are allowed to pull up and assist your child to exit via the pavement 
side door - "the safety door". You may get out of the car to unload baggage, but you must 
remain within three metres of the car. And you must leave within two minutes. The zone 
operates as a Kiss and Drop zone from 8.00 – 9.30am and 2.30-4.00pm only. It is parking at 
all other times. 
 
The children’s crossing has been moved to in front of the school beside the ‘Kiss and Drop’ 
Zone. It has red and white striped poles and flags to indicate this area. Please use this when 
crossing the road. There is no longer a crossing zone near the hall. Please do not climb 
the embankment to access the hall gate. Access is via the footpath. 
 
No stopping signs will be in place for all areas in Lovell Street. 
 
This is a change for students, staff, parents, and buses and will be implemented properly 
over the next 2 weeks. If you have any queries, please contact the Bellingen Council to 
discuss. 
 
A plan is provided on the reverse of the letter for clarification. 
 
Thank you for keeping our students and community safe. 
 
Regards 

 
Ness Cavanagh 
Principal 
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